AMERICAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

535 NORTH DEARBORN STREET • CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60610 • PHONE (312) 751-6000 • TWX 910-221-0300

AMERICAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

ROBERT H. MOSER, MD Chief Editor HENRY T. RICKETTS, MD Contributing Editor 751-6326

November 1, 1974

Henry Blackburn, MD Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene University of Minnesota School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Dear Doctor Blackburn:

The manuscript by you and Dr. Trapp recently submitted to The Journal of the American Medical Association under the title "Coronary risk screening and evaluation. learning exercise for medical students" has been reviewed by members of the editorial staff. Although I am sure that you and the students have enjoyed this program, there seems to be an increasing belief that teaching by laboratory experiments in science has been overdone and is an expensive way to learn, both in time and profit. For this reason, and because the paper is pretty long, we must inform you that we shall be unable to publish it.

We thank you for the opportunity of reviewing your manuscript.

Sincerely yours,

Dany - Richella Henry T. Ricketts, MD

HTR/hs

encls

Secure of meeting you many species ago, & friang land francing growing schoolen, a way more from your Series of the a missocraption

about our puper on a correct,

recently submitted